Student Resource Sheet 5.2

RESOLUTION:  ANIMAL DISSECTION SHOULD BE BANNED IN HOWARD COUNTY PUBLIC SCHOOLS
SAMPLE CLOSING SPEECH: NEGATIVE
Would you go into surgery knowing that the surgeon has only practiced on a plastic model?  Would you let a mechanic work on your car knowing that he has only learned the parts from a textbook?  Would many people even have gone into their careers without having first been inspired by a hands-on, real-world experience?  

Animal dissection can provide that meaningful, in-depth learning experience and it should NOT be banned in Howard County middle and high schools.  

First, the alternative teaching tools suggested by our opponents are NOT as effective or valuable as real, hands-on experiences. Susan Riechert, a biologist from the University of Tennessee states the opinion of many in the science field  “Seeing a book, film or model, is not the same as actually holding the real thing.” Consider that animal dissection is recommended by the leading science educational organizations, such as the National Science Teachers Association, (who write the National Science Standards followed by most public schools,) and the majority of science teachers, including those in Howard County.

Second, the cost of dissection vs. alternate activities cannot be fairly compared only in dollars. It is true that the annual cost of specimens is a one-time use compared to re-usable alternatives supported by our opponent.  However, the value of the experience should also be considered.  Teachers should be able to choose how they spend their curriculum budget based on what they feel provides the most valuable learning experience.  

Additionally, the use of live specimens is not inhumane, as our opponents contend. The 
majority of specimens used come from science supply companies who actually use animals that are the by-product of the food industry.  Carolina Biological Supply Co. stated in an email that “Instead of just being dumped in a landfill, we use these animals (who died humanely) to provide a valuable learning experience.”  
Finally, and most importantly, animal dissection should not be banned because students should have a choice. We agree that students, who don’t want to participate in animal dissection, should be able to do an alternate activity, and they can in Howard County schools.  According to the Science Office, on average, only one or two students per school choose to not participate in the live animal dissection each year.  These students do have a choice. The opinion of a few students should not dictate the policy for all students.   

Average price of dissection alternatives: about $700. Cost of dissection and the value of real world experience:  priceless.


